
 
 
July 10, 2013 
 
 
  
VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS  
 
The Honorable Karen Weldon Stewart, CIR-ML 
Insurance Commissioner 
State of Delaware  
Department of Insurance 
841 Silver Lake Boulevard 
Dover, DE 19902 
 
Attention:  Gene Reed  
 
RE:   DCRB Filing No. 1303 - Establishment of Notification Endorsement of Pending Law Change to 
 Terrorism Risk Insurance Program Reauthorization Act of 2007 – NCCI Item P-1410 -  
 Proposed Effective January 1, 2014 

 
Dear Commissioner Stewart: 
 
On behalf of the members of the Delaware Compensation Rating Bureau, Inc. (DCRB), I am filing  
herewith a proposed new endorsement, Notification Endorsement of Pending Law Change to Terrorism 
Risk Insurance Program Reauthorization Act of 2007 (WC 00 01 14), which is proposed to be effective 
as of 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2014 with respect to new, renewal, and in-force policies.  The purpose of 
this endorsement is to notify policyholders of the impending expiration of the Terrorism Risk Insurance 
Program Reauthorization Act of 2007 (TRIPRA), which is scheduled to occur on December 31, 2014.  If 
TRIPRA does expire, the premium charges for losses caused by acts of terrorism may either continue to 
apply or change from the amounts that currently apply.   
 
This endorsement is being filed countrywide, and, accordingly, this filing is intended to align Delaware  
with practices in other jurisdictions.   
 
The National Council on Compensation Insurance, Inc. (NCCI) Item P-1410 filing memorandum and a 
copy of Endorsement WC 00 01 14 are attached to this letter.   
 
The DCRB respectfully asks for an expeditious review and approval of this filing and stands ready to 
answer any questions your office may have during the course of its review of this proposal. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Timothy L. Wisecarver 
President 
 
TLW/kg  
Enclosure 








